
Message from the Chairman

There is a full report on the KHS Flower and Produce Show elsewhere in this newsletter. From the point of view of 
the Show Team it was a busy, happy and enjoyable day thanks to all the members and non-members who supported it 
by exhibiting and visiting in the afternoon. Thank you too to the cake bakers who excelled themselves for the tea tent 
and the plant propagators who supplied the plant stall in St Anne’s portico. Of course it was a different sort of event 
from the enormous one KHS has held previously on Kew Green. Changes simply had to be made because there are 
no longer enough people willing to take on the large workload that a show on the Green involved. Change is always 
worrying and the Show Team viewed the approach of Show Day with trepidation….but it worked! We managed to fit 
into St Anne’s Church Hall and we have had useful feedback from members. See some photos of The Show below.

In March 2019 at the AGM I shall be retiring after four years as Chairman. There are loads of you reading this mes-
sage who perfectly qualified to take my place. You need to step forward. There is an excellent Committee ready to 
support the new Chairman. You don’t even need to be a gardener: a passing interest in a pretty flower and an attractive 
garden will do. All the new Chairman needs are an ability to keep people working together, enthusiasm and some time 
to devote to a long established local organisation. Please contact me for more information: annsandall@waitrose.com 
or on 0208 948 2806.

Membership Update 

At the show we ran a small KHS Members Stall and I am happy to say that the following joined the KHS as new 
members: Steve & Finnuala Fowles, Paul & Jane Gunn, Derek Irving, Andrew Love and Priscilla Padham. We 
offer a sincere and warm welcome to you all and look forward to seeing you at one or two or hopefully all of our future 
events that are being planned for the year ahead. Membership subscription renewal falls due on 1 January 2019. 
If your renewal is not received by 31 March, it will be assumed that your membership has lapsed. It it still £5 per 
member or £10 per couple, a snip I think you will agree and is the same as last year (you will find the Subscription 
Form towards the end of this newsletter).

Diary Dates

Thus far the following items are in the KHS diary for the near future:

November 2019 - During November there will be Crocus planting.  
The RHS working with The Rotary Club has made available crocus corms for planting as part of a both community 
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project and a fundraiser for the Rotary’s Purple4Polio initiative.  We shall be planting the corms in and around Kew in 
a joint activity with the Kew Society among other groups  in November.  We shall be looking for volunteers, so look 
out for further announcements.

8 February 2019 - Quiz Night at St Winefride’s, Leyborne Park on Friday 8th February 2019 
At 7.30 pm sharp - doors open at 7 pm.  Ploughman’s supper and a glass of wine, £60 for a table of six or £10 per 
person.  It seems a long time until February but put the date in your diary – or better still apply for tickets now! Why 
not persuade your friends to join you to make up a table of six?  But you can also come on your own or with a friend 
and we will find a table for you. The questions will not be too hard… or too easy… or too obscure. There will be 
something for everyone whether a gardener or not. There is a booking form at the end of this newsletter so please book 
early because numbers are limited. Why not book a table now and let us have the name of your team after Christmas?  
There is a booking form at the end of the newsletter.  Send to:  Jenny Long, Maze Lodge, Forest Road, Kew TW9 
3BZ. The Quiz will be held again in St Winefride’s Church Hall.  

Friday 15th March the KHS AGM - The AGM will be held in St Winefrides Church Hall from 7.30pm onwards.  
This is an important meeting as Ann Sandall will be retiring and we shall be electing a new chairman.

Snowdonia Trip 20-24 May - Further details are given below and in the attachments to this newsletter.

Show Coordinators’ Report 2018

To stage an event like the KHS Annual Flower and Produce Show always requires the help and support of lots of 
different people, and though much smaller than usual, our Show this year was no exception. So we, the Show Coordi-
nators would like to thank all the many people who came forward to ensure that the 74th Annual Show could go ahead 
on Bank Holiday Saturday, the 25th August, in St Anne’s Church Hall on Kew Green.

This experiment, in a far smaller venue meant that we had to focus exclusively on fruit, vegetables, flowers and floral 
art, and the Hall still looked full and wonderfully colourful, so many thanks to everyone who exhibited, and of course 
congratulations to all the winners, a full list of whose names is available on our website. This also meant that many 
of the traditionally popular classes had to be cut, and we realise that this was a disappointment for many people; next 
year it may perhaps be possible to address this to some extent. However, Father Nigel did a great job distributing all 
the cups and trophies at the end of proceedings, and the St Anne’s staff was always patient and very welcoming.

The Bank Holiday Saturday weather was helpfully fine, and we were delighted and pleased with the constant stream 
of visitors both local and those from much further afield, and with the many favourable comments received from 
people curious to sample the ‘new-look’ Show. Everyone was sustained by a seemingly endless supply of tea and 
home-made cakes, generously donated by members and friends, and the Plant Stall too did excellent business, selling 
virtually all its stock.

A table full of beautiful produce First Prize winning beans Dazzling dahlias



In general, people have been supportive of our efforts to make sure that the Show, which has become a regular event 
in the Kew calendar, survives, and in order for it to continue to survive,  we need volunteers to come forward early in 
the planning stage of next year’s Show. If you need some encouragement, Brian Secrett’s excellent photos of the event 
are both in this newsletter and on the KHS website, and we are very grateful to him.

Snowdonia Trip 20- 24 May 2019

As you know next year’s garden trip will be to Snowdonia from 20 to 24 May 2019. Bookings are picking up well and 
members have been wisely booking early with the result that all single room allocations for this trip have now sold 
out.  This means that only twin room bookings will be accepted from now on. If you are keen to go, which we hope 
you are, do consider sharing with a friend. It will be less expensive too!

If you have a friend who is interested but is not a KHS member they can of course simply join KHS for just £5 thus 
making themselves eligible to go. Full details of this trip including a booking form can be found at the end of this 
newsletter.

Some Secret Gardens

While all of us will know the neighbourhood public gardens well, places such as Kew, Chiswick House, Gunnersbury 
and Hampton Court, venturing a little further afield can provide very different and intriguing gardening experiences.

Japanese Garden in Holland Park 
Here you will find the Kyoto Garden hidden away.  This Japanese garden is a joy to stroll in and the plants are pruned 
using Japanese methods so that it maintains an authentic Japanese appearance. High Street Kensington Tube and a bit 
of a walk or buses from Hammersmith, will take you there.

 

A critical audience at The Show
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Queen Elizabeth Hall Roof Garden
If you go to the Southbank, I find the Embankment Tube the easiest route, and follow the signs to the Queen Eliza-
beth Hall there is an unmissable yellow staircase that takes you to the roof and there you will find a hidden garden, 
featuring a wildflower meadow, mini allotments and a woodland garden with spectacular views of the river. 

Remembrance Garden, Wellington Barracks
With Remembrance Day almost upon us this garden, though austere in design, the garden at the Wellington Barracks 
remains attractive and appropriate. The garden commemorates troops who died in the First World War and the soil 
that was used to create the garden was taken from battlefields and war cemeteries in Flanders.  While you are out 
and about, and with Remembrance Day still in mind, if you did not manage to catch it at The Tower of London a 
few years ago you might like to see the wonderful Weeping Window at The imperial War Museum. It is on now until 
18th November and is quite wonderful. The museum is easily reached from Waterloo Station and is free to enter if 
you have not been there in a while. 
 
The War Memorial Garden, Ashgabat.
This final garden, remains with the subject of war memorials but as you will see is a bit of a cheat but we can vouch 
for it being a secret to most members.  In Turkmenistan  where we were recently the gardens are numerous and 
gorgeous and tended with devotion.  All the gardeners appear to be women.  These pictures were taken at the War 
Memorial Garden in Ashgabat, the capital. Whilst there we picked up a local gardening tip which we pass on to KHS 

members;  if you wish to keep your 
topiary in good shape and your box 
hedges neat, set aside your seca-
teurs and shears, instead do as the 
Turkmen gardeners do,  nip out 
each growing tip by hand. We saw 
this being done on a cypress tree. 
No mean feat. Incidentally the mini 
scythe one woman holds in her 
hand is used for weeding and is 
the only garden implement we saw 
other than a spade.     

Not secret gardens but lost gardens. 

We thought KHS members might be interested in a talk organized by Twickenham Environment Trust to which all 
are welcome.

FEEDING LONDON: The Forgotten Market Gardens of South West London, 7.30 pm - 9 pm, Thursday 15th 
November 2018 ETNA Centre, 13 Rosslyn Road, Twickenham, TW1 2AR. For more information see https://envi-
ronmenttrust.co.uk/civicrm/event/info?reset=1&id=197

This will be a chance to discover the hidden history of market gardening in SW London at what promises to be a 
fascinating talk by local historian and Environment Trust volunteer David Lawrie.  This talk will reveal the rapid and 
radical change of land use arising from London’s ever-growing population, from the desperate need to increase food 
production in the 1800s, to the demand for housing for the new ‘commuter classes’ in the 20th century. Through the 
stories of the great gardening dynasties of Middlesex and with sound recordings of living memories, we will trace 
the growth, peak and decline of the production of “Feltham Firsts”, “Hounslow Wonders” and “American Beauties”. 
All will be revealed!

And Finally…..

Talking of market gardens and growing food, there was a group of friends who, over many years, gardened together 
at some allotments.  One day they agreed to go for lunch.
‘Where shall we go?’ 
‘Let’s go to the Goat and Compasses, the waitress there is a real looker.’ 

Gardeners in Ashgabat Turkmenistan Mini scythe

https://environmenttrust.co.uk/civicrm/event/info?reset=1&id=197
https://environmenttrust.co.uk/civicrm/event/info?reset=1&id=197


‘Yes, let’s go there.’

Time goes by.....

‘Shall we go for lunch?’, ‘Yes. Where shall we go?’
‘Let’s go to the Goat and Compasses, they have a good car park there, 
lots of space.’  ‘Yes, let’s go there.’

Time goes by.....

‘Shall we go for lunch?’ ‘Yes. Where shall we go?’
‘Let’s go to the Goat and Compasses’ ‘it’s got good accessibility there, 
what with Bill’s Zimmer frame and all.’ ‘Yes let’s go there.’

Time goes by.....

‘Shall we go for lunch?’, ‘Yes. Where shall we go?’
‘Let’s go to the Goat and Compasses’
‘Good idea. We’ve never been there.’

Happy Gardening to you all from the Editorial Team.

Kew Horticultural Society Quiz Application Form

Friday 8th February 2019 - St Winefride’s Hall, Leyborne Park
Doors open at 7pm and we begin the Quiz at 7.30 pm SHARP

Cost £60 per table of six or £10 per person. This includes a ploughman’s supper and a welcome glass of wine.  
Please send your payment with booking form to Jenny Long at Maze Lodge, Forest Road, Kew TW9 3BZ. Phone 
0208 940 3636.

Please make cheques payable to Kew Horticultural Society.  
Bookings accompanied by payment will be acknowledged.

Name______________________________________________________________________

Email_______________________________________________________________________

Phone_______________________________________

I would like a table of six (£60) and our team name is 

____________________________________________ 

OR

I would like ___________________ (number of tickets at £10 each)

I enclose a cheque/cash for  £______________(amount)

Send your completed booking form and your payment to Jenny Long, Maze Lodge, Forest Road, Kew TW9 3BZ
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APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 2019  - DUE JANUARY 2019 

 

 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 2019 – due 1 January 2019. Subscription is £5 per year per adult, children 
free.  The membership year is the same as the calendar year but members who joined at the 2018 Summer Show or 
later in 2018, are covered for 2019. 

Your name(s)…………………..………………………………………………… 

Address…………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Post code …………………………………………………… 

Phone number………………………………… 

Email ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….… 

Date…………………….……….  

Please circle one of the following: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Help is always welcome with social events, deliveries of newsletters, committee membership, and organization of the 
annual Show – please indicate below any which interest you: ………… 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

KEW HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY: One of the oldest 
horticultural societies in London. No gardening experience 
necessary. Lectures, events and outings throughout the year. 
Newsletters.  Annual Summer Flower and Produce Show 
..(open to all). 

 

1  I enclose cash/cheque payable to Kew Horticultural Society for £5.00/£10 for my/our subscription.  

Please return this form to our Membership Secretary, Carole Brougham, 58 Bushwood Road, Kew, TW9 3BW 

 (020 8948 7254). 

2  I have completed a standing order mandate (see below) for my/our bank/building society to pay my/our annual 
subscription(s) and I will give/send it to my bank. 

3  I bank online and have instructed my bank to pay KHS by Standing Order and am emailing this application form for 
your records. 

4  I confirm that I pay by standing order 

5  I confirm that I joined at or after the 2018 Summer Show and my subs are paid for 2019.  

If 2 -5 apply, please email this form to membership@kewhorticulturalsociety.org for our records. Thank you, 

DATA PROTECTION: The KHS is operated in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations. By submitting this form you understand that 
KHS will hold and use your personal data for administrative purposes and to keep you informed of its activities. Our data protection policy under these 
regulations can be found in full on the KHS website. 

 

 










